
August 30, 2021       

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Scott Martin called the special called meeting of the Lawrenceville Town Council to 

order at 6:00 p.m. on August 30, 2021.                              

 

ROLL CALL 

Roll was called; Present:  Mayor Scott Martin; Council Members:  Joyce Bland, H. B. 

Brockwell, Jr., Dora Hardy, Robert F. Pecht, III, Alice Talbert, Teya Whitehead and Anne 

Williams. 

 

Also present:  Town Manager, Everette Gibson and Town Clerk, Wanda Johnson.  

 

Absent:  Town Attorney W. C. Outten, Jr.    

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

On motion by Mr. Pecht, seconded by Mr. Brockwell and carried by all ayes, Town Council 

voted to approve the agenda as presented.   

 

LVFD PURCHASE OF A 2005 FIRE TRUCK 

The South Hill Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. advertised a 2005 Spartan/Hackney rescue 

support truck with equipment for sale by sealed bids.  The LVFD submitted a sealed bid on that 

heavy duty truck and they were the successful bidder.  James Wesson, LVFD President, asked 

Town Council to approve that $175,000.00 be paid out of the Fire Truck CD savings by cashier’s 

check to the South Hill Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. to pay for the truck.   

 

APPROVAL OF PAYMENT 

On motion by Mr. Brockwell, seconded by Ms. Hardy and carried by all ayes, Town Council 

voted to approve the payment of $175,000.00 to be paid out of the Fire Truck CD savings by 

cashier’s check to the South Hill Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. to pay for the 2005 

Spartan/Hackney rescue support fire truck.   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before Council, on motion by Ms. Hardy, seconded by 

Mrs. Talbert and carried by all ayes, Town Council voted to adjourn the meeting. 

 

 

Scott E. Martin, Mayor 

 

Wanda Johnson, Clerk 

 

 


